Box 17684 • Sumner • Christchurch • New Zealand E-mail: carolyn@lafamia.com

"OH Canada!"

July 8, 2009

Fax and E-mail Delivery

An Open Letter to:

Prime Minister Stephen Harper Canadian Parliament Ottawa, Ontario Canada

CC: Canadian Government Ministers
My fellow Citizens of Canada

Re: Canada Revenue Attacks Prominent Canadian Wife of UN Human Rights Plaintiff

On February 13, 2009, the Canadian Revenue Authority (CRA) served a Notice of Enforcement No 708575 upon Canadian Dare Food heiress, Carolyn Dare Wilfred's family Holding Company freezing all of her Canadian assets and demanding millions of dollars in reassessed taxes. This tax assault came at a critical time during her financial support of her husband, Harmon Wilfred's unprecedented UN Human Rights case against Canada.

Dear Prime Minister Harper,

My name is Carolyn Dare Wilfred and as a Canadian citizen and a member of the well known Dare Foods family of Kitchener, Ontario, I have finally had enough. It is with great sadness and frustration that I write this open letter to you and the citizens of Canada. I was raised to believe in my country, be responsible for my wrongdoings, help others in need, and stand up for what is right. Now knowing that my government supports what amounts to financial extortion by the Canadian Revenue Authority, and refuses to be held accountable to the UN Human Rights Commission for illegal acts and human rights violations in cooperation with the United States is a very tragic day indeed; not just for me, but for all Canadian citizens who may at some point in time find themselves being terrorized by our own governmental agencies. Some say that if you are wealthy you receive justice, but this is just not true. My husband, Harmon Wilfred and I have been trying to receive justice for over eleven years. The horrific events that have befallen us continue to do so, and we truly have had enough...all of this because my husband told the truth and blew the whistle on the many wrong doings of various US and Canadian government officials and their covert agencies.

We now continue to live with the political retributions from both countries because of his selfless act. His children were taken from him and placed back into child abuse...unjustly; he was arrested...unjustly; he was put into maximum security prisons...unjustly; he has been disallowed any contact with his children for over 11 years... unjustly; his human rights were horribly violated in a Canadian underground prison... unjustly; we were finally forced out of Canada in fear for our lives by the co-operative actions of Canada and the covert agencies of the US...unjustly; and we have spent hundreds of thousands of dollars in the state, provincial and federal court systems in Canada and the US to try to receive justice...and yet have not! My husband's UN Human Rights Case No1638/2007 accepted by the UN Human Rights Commission against Canada in December, 2007 remains under consideration including evidence against the US of tortuous and

gross human rights violations included as part of the foundation of our evidence against Canada. The only reason that the US is not also a formal defendant in this case is that the US Government has refused to accept the competency of the UN Human Rights Commission to take a case against them...and yet they are a member of the UN. And we wait... again... for justice.

Having lived a rather protected and very blessed life, it certainly came as a huge shock to me to discover the inner and hidden evils of my country. The underground hell-hole maximum security prison in Cambridge, Ontario that my husband was thrown into for four months was not something I could have imagined nor could I even understand its existence. He was crammed into a small open toileted, cold, damp and filthy cell with many angry, depressed, abused and overly stressed men. He was not allowed to lie down and rest during the day, and was only allowed outside to see the light of day for a short breath of fresh air less than a dozen times during those four months. It was an aggressive, 24 hour cigarette smoke filled, illegal drug infested, life threatening and tormenting concrete tomb that to this day has had a detrimental effect on him...and me. Dear God, the humane society treats its animals better than those people were treated, and Canada claims to be a civilized and humane country? What I saw and what my husband personally experienced was far from humane. It was an abomination! It still disgusts me to think that such a violation of human life was going on right there in my own country, in my own province, in my own backyard, to my own husband...and in co-operation with the political retribution of the United States of America. OH Canada!

Hillary Clinton once said: "It Takes a Village to Raise a Child", and yet when I urgently cried out to her for help to save my husband's two minor children from being placed back into the arms of a recorded child abusive mother by the Canadian authorities without question, no one listened or did anything to investigate the situation or help in any way. We wrote urgent letters to Bill and Hillary Clinton, Al and Tipper Gore, congressman, senators, federal and state child services, the Canadian Justice Department, the Hague Commission and other relevant agencies for assistance, not just for us but for Harmon's helpless minor children caught up in this government retribution. We begged and begged ... and begged the authorities to investigate this blatant and reckless action, but we either got no replies or were told it wasn't in anyone's jurisdiction. In the end, the answer from everyone brought us to the shocking conclusion: What the US wants, the US gets...without guestion. Well Mrs. Clinton, your global village has failed miserably to raise and protect our children even though you received a detailed letter from me during your husband's presidency in February, 1999 entitled "It Takes a Global Village", begging you for help. I again entreat Secretary of State Hillary Clinton and the US and Canadian Governments to practice what you preach...for the sake of all children. This global village has purposely ignored Harmon's children and this horrible injustice. And the political retribution continues against all who stand up for what is right in the face of government corruption, torture and abuse.

In order to cover her tracks and attempt to eliminate our cry for help, Canada has now done another unthinkable act! On February 13, 2009 the Canadian Revenue Authority froze all my Canadian assets and funds in what I believe is an obvious and flagrant effort to discredit and stop me from financially supporting my husband in his UN human rights case against Canada. The CRA have continued to justify this action in their Enforcement Order and subsequent dismissal of our legal objection dated June 12, 2009 by citing facts and circumstances involving my husband's UN case against Canada as well as an unprecedented retroactive reassessment of my then lawfully permitted 2001 tax strategy. Harmon and I departed North America in June of 2001 under duress for fear of further violations of his personal safety and freedom at the hands of the Canadian and US Governments. My tax planning at that time, necessitated and designed around our urgent relocation off shore, was completed by Alberta tax attorney Richard DeVries under the advice of prominent Canadian legal and accounting consultants Fraser Milner and BDO Dunwoody. In this latest action by the CRA, I believe Canada is deliberately avoiding taking

responsibility for what they have done in co-operation with the US by attempting to eliminate my financial effort to expose this travesty. When any government believes they have the right to retroactively change the law in order to make a legal act illegal after the fact; and then they seize all of your money so you cannot afford to defend yourself, no one is safe! This unprecedented and underhanded action must and will be challenged. I believe I am being bullied and deliberately blocked by my own country for supporting my husband on a compelling UN human rights complaint, which is nothing less than government condoned extortion! At this point, because of the diabolical actions of the CRA, I'm afraid to return to Canada this month to visit my 91 year old father (Carl M. Dare) for his birthday because I am advised that the CRA could require the seizure of my passport until the tax matter is resolved. Such an action would effectively separate me from my husband for the duration as he is currently stateless in New Zealand and cannot travel until his rights are restored. When will the political retribution stop? When will this long over-due nightmare stop? When will our tears stop? When will the children be restored to their father? When will the truth be recognized, investigated, and prevailed? Who will have the courage to right the wrongs? OH Canada!

Mr. Harper, it's about time that you and Canada take a stand and do what is right...for the sake of all your citizens. This is a democratic society and I want to be proud of my country and the principles I have been taught all of my life under which Canada represents to the world..."Oh Canada", rise up and show that you are "the True north strong and Free" and set a good example. The abuse of political power is no different from domestic violence or even terrorism except it's on a national scale. You are at the highest position of responsibility to protect the people of Canada, so you must do your part to "keep our land Glorious and Free". "Those who expect to reap the blessings of freedom must undergo the necessities to support it." -- Thomas Paine. We will never give up hope or stop fighting until justice and righteousness are served. Please stop this shame on Canada's good name.

In the meantime, we are doing the best we can to peacefully reside and operate our New Zealand based global IT business (www.ittelenet.com) and contribute back to the New Zealand community in the tradition of the Dare family through our local charitable trust (www.lafamia.com). Harmon renounced his US citizenship in 2005 with good legal advice in order to preserve his personal safety and freedom, as well as being thoroughly disgusted with his country and the treatment of his family. He remains stateless and unable to lawfully work or travel until New Zealand finally recognizes his human rights and grants him citizenship. He has never been convicted of any crime nor done anything wrong to deserve this governmental abuse and neglect. I am currently waiting for my New Zealand residency so I will not be separated from my husband and we can continue to reside, do business, and contribute to this beautiful country while we wait for someone in the towers of national and global authority to do what is right.

Sincerely,

Carolyn Dare Wilfred

P.O. Box 17684 Sumner, Christchurch New Zealand 8840

Ph: 64-3-968-9603

Email: carolyn@lafamia.com

landyn R. Dane